COMMUNITY GREEN SPACE 

The following is the most recent newsletter from Community Network . For the benefit of those members who do not have access to the internet efforts have been made to download any relevant articles .

Welcome to the 13th Edition of Community Green Place.
 

This is the first monthly edition of Community Green Place, which means that it's an even better way to keep in touch with the issues affecting community groups working with parks and green spaces across the country.

 

This month, the big news from GreenSpace's Community Network is the launch of our new guide, Saving Open Space. Written by a member of a highly successful campaign group, Saving Open Space is vital reading to any group who wants to run a campaign to save an area of green space, or who just wants to wise up on the planning system and policies which affect parks and green spaces. To find out how to get your hands on a copy, read on...

 

There's lots more news as well, including a photo competition which could win your group £5,000, and details of this year's Green Pennant Award community winners from around the country. As ever, if you have any news you would like to contribute to the next issue, please email us no later than Friday 17th December.
 

 

*********************************

GREENSPACE NEWS

*********************************
 

Saving Open Space out now

GreenSpace's Community Network has just produced its latest publication for community groups working within parks and green spaces across the UK. Saving Open Space is written by Philip Kolvin, who was involved in a successful six-year battle to save an area of Crystal Palace Park from development, and provides groups with the knowledge and confidence they need to run a successful campaign. Saving Open Space is available from http://www.green-space.org.uk/Publications/sos.htm from £5 per copy.

 

New research on tackling antisocial behaviour

Research on tackling antisocial behaviour in public spaces carried out by GreenSpace on behalf of Cabe Space shows that investing in the creation and maintenance of high quality public spaces is more effective than the blanket use of tough security measures. The research stresses that adopting measures such as CCTV and security gates without considering the overall design and care of public space will result in the creation of ugly, oppressive environments that can foster greater social problems.

 

The full research report can be viewed on GreenSpace Online at http://www.green-space.org.uk/Research/index.htm. Cabe Space's policy note can be downloaded for free at http://www.cabespace.org.uk/publications/index.html. 

 

GreenSpace would like to thank all those community groups in the Community Network who kindly completed the research questionnaires earlier in the year which made this study possible.

 

GreenSpace Annual Report out

The annual report for 2003/2004 is now available to download for free from GreenSpace Online at http://www.green-space.org.uk/About/annual_report.htm. GreenSpace came into existence in June 2003 when it changed its name from the Urban Parks Forum. Read this exciting document to see what we achieved in that short period of time.

 

Factsheet on how to tackle graffiti

Have you ever wondered how to prevent graffiti from occurring in your park or green space?  In a bid to highlight what can be done to rid parks of this type of anti-social behaviour, GreenSpace have produced a 'How to Tackle Graffiti' guide.  The guide identifies the types of graffiti that are common place in our parks, ways to reduce the risk of it occurring and how to deal with it if it does occur. Read the 'How to' by visiting http://www.green-space.org.uk/communtiysection/how2graffiti.htm. 

 

Community section of Spaces&Places this issue

Spaces&Places is the bi-monthly membership magazine of GreenSpace. As well as wider news on parks and green spaces, it has a new section reporting on issues affecting community groups. This issue, the section includes:

 

· Community Comment - the role of community groups in delivering the Government's health agenda 
· Community Profile - an interview with Polly Feather of the Friends of Balsall Heath Park in Birmingham 
· Community news from around the sector....and much more

If you'd like to contribute to any of these features in the future, please contact us at 0118 946 9060 or email community@green-space.org.uk. If your group is featured in Spaces&Places, we will ensure that you will receive a copy of that issue. 

 

You can now subscribe to only the magazine (rather than becoming a full member of GreenSpace) for only £20 a year - have a look at http://www.green-space.org.uk/News/spsubscribe.htm to find out more.

 

 

*************************

FUNDING NEWS

*************************
 

New woodland grants now available

Prior to the launch by the Forestry Commission of the full England Woodland Grant Scheme package next year, grants are already available for planning and assessment of woodlands, as well as for restocking woods after felling. For more details about any of these grants, and to download the relevant forms, visit http://www.forestry.gov.uk/forestry/infd-5ztkrs or

http://www.forestry.gov.uk/forestry/infd-5z9k47. 
 

Chairman of Big Lottery fund threatens resignation if government interferes

The chairman of the Big Lottery Fund warned that he would resign, and probably take his board with him, if there is any government interference in how lottery money should be spent. Sir Clive Booth said he will not tolerate any dictat from Whitehall, if it does not reflect the agreed themes of the fund. For the full story, visit the Society Guardian on http://society.guardian.co.uk/lottery/story/0,8150,1353376,00.html. 

 
Community Fund issuing new application forms

The Community Fund are now giving a 'return by' date on their application forms. This is to make sure that everyone has a valid form. If you have a current application form (without a 'return by' date) and are ready to send it in, please do so in the usual way. If you have not yet filled in your application form, please download a new one or phone the application line on 0845 410 2030 to request a new pack. You will need to send in your application form by the date shown. More information on the Community Fund can be found at http://www.community-fund.org.uk/. 

 

 
**************************

GENERAL NEWS

**************************
 

Green Pennant Award Winners

The Green Pennant Award is a national award that recognises high quality green spaces in England and Wales that are managed by voluntary and community groups. This year there was a total of 27 Green Pennant Award winners, which included the first four awards for sites in Wales. The list included 14 first time winners, including an award for Longcot Churchyard Wildlife Garden in Oxfordshire, which is managed by Longcot 2000 Plus. Volunteer Judi Stretton stated that "We have 30 volunteers in the village and we've kept that from the start. The Green Pennant Award means a hell of a lot to them. This is reward for what they've done and it has been recognised nationally. Entering for the award has also made me write the management plan - it was a lot of work at the time but I'm glad I did it!"

 

This year's winners, along with sites which received Green Flag Awards are listed online at http://www.greenflagaward.org.uk/, where you can also find out more about both of the awards.

 

Win £1,000 for your community project - ODPM photo competition
As part of the Government's Cleaner, Safer Greener Communities campaign, ODPM are running a photo competition to find the best image of a community project. So if you have an image of a community project, event, or anything you have have been part of which improved your neighbourhood, and are willing to write a few words about it, you could win £1,000 to go towards the work of your group. To enter, please complete the entry form at http://www.cleanersafergreener.gov.uk or call 0121 237 5780. Entries should be received by 15th December 2004. 

 

Manifesto for Better Public Spaces

Sign up to the Manifesto for Better Public Spaces and tell CABE Space what you think about your local parks and public spaces. Your opinions will help CABE Space lobby local and national policy makers when they take part in the Delivering Sustainable Communities summit in January 2005.  Time is running out so please sign up today, it only takes a few minutes. To do your part, visit the 'It's Your Space' website at http://www.itsyourspace.org/manifesto.asp. 

 

National Tree Week now underway

National Tree Week is the Tree Council's festival to mark the start of the tree planting season, and a nationwide celebration of trees and woods. Across the country, until the 5th of December, there will be lots of opportunities to plant trees, or to take part in events, walks, talks, songs, story-telling and tree dressing. To find out how to get involved, visit http://www.treecouncil.org.uk/ or call the information line on 020 7940 8180.
 

Green Apple Award for Grass Roots

Prudential has been named National Champion in the Green Apple Awards 2004. The award is in recognition of Prudential's UK-wide Grass Roots programme, run by leading conservation charity BTCV, which aims to improve the local environment of communities close to Prudential owned properties.

 

Each Grass Roots project is chosen for its high deprivation rating together with other social and economic criteria and BTCV Project Officers carry out extensive consultation with community groups to ensure that local concerns are considered throughout the planning and implementation phases of all projects. From improving footpath access, to creating nature trails for school children, to transforming derelict fly-tipped land into an urban oasis - each project has improved the quality of the environment and quality of life for people living in deprived areas. The Grass Roots programme was launched in 2001 and since then it has supported ten projects across England, Scotland and Wales. For more information email Laurie Farquhar at BTCV on l.farquhar@btcv.org.uk. 
 

BTCV's strategic vision launched

'Inspiring People, Improving Places', BTCV's vision is of a better environment where people are valued, included and involved has just been launched. This is aligned to specific goals over the next four years. BTCV will strive to enrich the lives of 1 million people, through involvement with BTCV, volunteering opportunities, employment, improved health, and life skill development as well as improving the biodiversity and local environment of 20,000 places.

Speaking at the launch of 'Inspiring People, Improving Places', the Strategic Plan of leading conservation charity, BTCV on 4 October, Jonathon Porritt will highlight the valuable work of voluntary organisations within the Government's sustainable development framework. 
"Volunteering is a critical part of this nation's social capital, and BTCV has a crucial role to play in terms of helping people to navigate through times of dramatic change," states Jonathon Porritt. For more information, go to http://www.btcv.org/. 

Coalfields Regeneration Trust secures further funding from the Government

The Coalfield Regeneration Trust will receive an extra £35 million to continue its vital regeneration work, from the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister. The Trust has already invested £115 million in training and education for 90,000 people, as well as funding community projects essential to rebuilding social infrastructure and employment in areas badly hit by pit closures. For further information, contact them on 01709 765555 or visit their website at http://www.coalfields-regen.org.uk/. 

 
Young volunteer wins award
The winner of this year's Whitbread Young Environment Award is a 16-year old from Stockport who campaigned on behalf of her community for new playground equipment. She was a member of the Friends of Woodlands Park, through which she planned and organised a youth committee and conducted public consultations. The committee has to date raised £20,000. You can find out more about the award at http://www.whitbreadyoungachievers.co.uk/. 

 

 
****************

CONTACT

****************
COMMUNITY GREEN PLACE is the online newsletter of GreenSpace aimed specifically at community groups. It reports on community green space issues across the country and the work of organisations and groups that take an interest in the spaces.

To be removed from the list reply to this email with 'remove' in the subject header.  To add someone to the COMMUNITY GREEN PLACE mailing list reply to this email with 'subscribe' in the subject header including all relevant email addresses and names in the body of the email.
 
Do you like this newsletter? But more importantly, what don't you like, and what don't you think works? Please let us know so we can use it to make this newsletter better.

 

Past issues can be viewed in the community news section of our website, at http://www.green-space.org.uk/.

 

If you would like to become a member of GreenSpace, please visit our website at http://www.green-space.org.uk/Membership/index.htm. 


T: 0118 946 9060
F: 0118 946 9061
E: community@green-space.org.uk  
W: www.green-space.org.uk 
A: Caversham Court, Church Road, Reading, RG4 7AD

 

 

